Buffalo Fastpitch Association Board Meeting Minutes






Location, Date & Time: Huikko’s Bowling Center, 1207 MN-25, Buffalo, 4/8/19 7:00pm

• Attendees: Alex Bechtold, Adam Bjorklund, Dani Eiklenborg, Jaime Sherwood, Denise Hedden, Nate Luc, Stephanie Salonek. Brooke Cebulla, Brad Zrust, Mark Carik.
• This monthly meeting is held for the Buffalo Girls Fastpitch Association members and is open to the public.
• Minutes from the March meeting will be approved at next month’s meeting in May, along with April’s.
• Denise Hedden gave a treasurers report and budget review. The current balance is $61,981.59. Outstanding checks to The Shed for $1,200.00. Nate Luc for pizza reimbursement for staff at tryouts for $82.00. Upcoming fees: Big West Registration: $3,300.00 for all teams. Dani E. made a motion to approve the finance report, Stephanie S. seconded, motion passed.
• Denise discussed a letter we received from the State of MN regarding registering with the Attorney General’s office. Denise is following up with them and forwarded the letter to our accountant for reviewal.

• Updates to report:

• Board members reported on individual tasks. Updates regarding Bison Showdown status, Equipment necessities and ordering, March Clinics, In House/6U 8U, Uniforms, Pizza fundraiser, 2nd mailing sent out to K-5 6U/8U families.

• Alex and Adam reported on March clinic turnout: Clinics seemed to go really well. Had really good feedback from the younger groups. Ran the clinics with stations to keep girls moving and engaged. Added pitching & catching & sliding, which were all a favorite for the girls. 

• Jaime will be sending out a questionnaire to all families to get feedback on clinics.

• In-House 6U 8U registration is still open and will be kept open until season begins.

Action Items:
• Approval of coaches for the upcoming season. Pete Goodfellow for 16U A. Sarah Hudson and Morgan Demarais for 14U B. Rissa Schrick at 10U C, still needs an assistant coach. Jason Mix at 12U B, still needs an assistant coach. Discussion regarding paying a salary for non-parent coaches. 3 of the current coaching staff are non-parents. Payment for this would come out of pizza fundraising money.

• Board will be voting next month on paying a salary to coaches.
• Tryout times and dates for 2020 are already posted on the website.

• Jaime discussed Trusted Coaches Training for new coaches and what it entails. Dani E. made a motion to approve, Stephanie S. seconded, motion passed. 

• Bison Showdown discussion: Pete Goodfellow permitted the fields with the city. Plans for concession items, grills, fields, DIBS were all discussed. Hoping to use Tom Boser’s equipment for field maintenance again this year.
• Stephanie S. will be contacting and scheduling professional photographer for pictures.

• Discussion to pay evaluators/staff for 2019 tryouts. Brooke C. made a motion to approve, Adam B. seconded, motion passed.

Discussion Items:
• Field sharing with Youth Baseball, 6U 8U numbers, team tournament updates, Registration next year (include sizes).
• Brooke C. made a motion to adjourn at 9:03pm. Dani E. seconded, motion approved.

